beginning of the annual meeting. The workshops are scheduled to run consecutively, permitting individuals to attend both workshops.

The committee is also interested in identifying programs and services that the Association can provide its members working in business, industry and government. To get broad participation in its agenda setting, the committee will hold an open meeting at the annual meeting. Applied political scientists attending the annual meeting are encouraged to attend the session and participate in the discussion.

Finally, the committee is interested in promoting contacts among applied political scientists, and between them and academicians. To facilitate contacts, the committee will host a reception for applied political scientists at the annual meeting. The reception will be held Thursday, August 30 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. Please come.

# APSA Selects Black American and Chicano/Latino Fellows

Twelve students of political science have been named APSA Fellows for 1984-85. Seven black American and five Chicano and Latino Fellows were selected by members of the APSA Committee on the Status of Blacks and the Committee on the Status of Chicanos, respectively.

Three black Americans and one Chicano/ Latino will receive stipends while the others will receive an honorary fellowship in recognition of their past record and unusual promise for graduate study.

# The 1984-85 black American Fellows are:

## Fellows with stipend

Stephen J. Casmier, St. Louis University Sybil A. LeDuff, Southern University Kimberly E. Rogers, Rutgers University

#### Fellows without stipend

R. Drew Smith, Yale Divinity School Henry A. Bell, Marshall University Henry Ross, III, Southwest Texas State University

Barry J. Morris, Tulane University

# The 1984-85 Chicano and Latino Fellows are:

### Fellow with stipend

Albert Sanchez, Jr., University of Nebraska

## Fellows without stipend

Louis R. Franco, Northeastern Illinois University

James Gonzalez, University of California Rene Nunez, Occidental College

German Rodriguez-Diaz, Harvard University

The committees encourage graduate departments to pay particular attention to these 12 outstanding students. Departments are requested to consider these Fellows for their own fellowships.

Members of the selection committee for the black American Fellows included: Irvin Brown, University of Pittsburgh; Carolyn Eaglin; and Michael Preston, University of Chicago.

Members of the selection committee for Chicano and Latino Fellows included: Rudolfo de la Garza, University of Texas; John Garcia, University of Arizona; Henry Higuera, St. John's College; Isidro Ortiz, University of California-Santa Barbara; and Harry Pachon, CUNY-Baruch College.

# Organized Sections Form Within APSA

Six groups of specialists in various subfields of political science have become Organized Sections within APSA. On September 1, 1982, the Council approved a procedure whereby groups within the discipline could petition the Council to become Organized Sections.

The six groups which have each thus far submitted the requisite 100 signatures of APSA members petitioning to become



# APSA SHORT COURSES

# Tapping Washington, D.C. in the Information Age

Steve Frantzich, U.S. Naval Academy

Wednesday, August 29 8:30 am-4:30 pm

# Political Internship Workshop: Programs, Problems and Possibilities

Helen M. Graves, University of Michigan-Dearborn

Wednesday, August 29 9:30 am-3:30 pm

## **Oral History Workshop**

Martha Ross, University of Maryland

Wednesday, August 29 9:00 am-4:30 pm

# Workshop in Advanced Policy Analysis: Policymaking as Fuzzy Gambling

Yehezkel Dror, Hebrew University of Jerusalem

Wednesday, August 29 9:00 am-4:30 pm

see registration form in back of this issue



**James Gonzalez** 

## APSA Chicano/Latino Fellows 1984-85



Albert Sanchez, Jr.



German Rodriguez-Diaz



Rene Nunez



Louis R. Franco

#### **Association News**

formally recognized as an Organized Section in the Association are:

- Public Administration Organizations and Executives
- Federalism and Intergovernmental Relations
- Law, Courts and Judicial Process
- Legislative Studies
- Political Organizations and Parties
- Policy Studies

Scholars in other subfields are now exploring the possibility of forming their own Organized Sections, the benefits of which include: centralized maintenance of membership lists and collection of group dues by APSA, assistance by the national office in distributing newsletters and other material for the Organized Sections, organizing panels for the annual meeting and having those panels integrated in the formal APSA Program listings, official recognition of the group in APSA's membership brochure and membership renewal forms, and special coverage in PS. Some groups have decided that this kind of institutional support can permit them to develop an ongoing organizational structure, and other groups, which were already in existence but unaffiliated with APSA, have found that a somewhat more formal connection to APSA strengthens their organizations.

The decision to become an Organized Section lies with the subfield scholars themselves. Council guidelines governing the formation of Organized Sections are listed in the Fall 1983 issue of *PS* (p. 739).

## Political Scientists, Reporters Awarded Congressional Fellowships

The American Political Science Association today announced eight winners in the national competition for the 1984-85 Congressional Fellowship Program.

The winners—four political scientists and four journalists—will come to Washington, D.C. for nine months of full-time

work in the offices of U.S. Senators and Representatives.

Sponsored by the Association since 1953, the purpose of the Congressional Fellowship Program is to give outstanding political scientists, journalists, medical faculty and federal agency executives an opportunity to acquire a rich understanding of the national legislative process.

The 1,071 alumni of the program include university presidents, deans and professors; newspaper and magazine publishers, editors and reporters, high ranking executives in the federal bureaucracy, and congressmen and congressional staff aides.

The Congressional Fellows are scheduled to arrive here in early November for an orientation period before beginning work in Congressional offices of their choice. The program ends August 15, 1985.

The eight winners, listed below, were selected on the basis of professional experience, superior academic training, career goals and interest in national politics. Other Congressional Fellows, including Federal Executive Fellows, will be announced later this year.

#### 1984-85 Congressional Fellows

## **Political Science Fellows**

Timothy Cook, Assistant Professor, Williams College

Christopher J. Deering, Assistant Professor, The George Washington University

Shirley M. Geiger, Doctoral Candidate, University of South Carolina

Carl E. Van Horn, Associate Professor, Rutgers University

#### Journalism Fellows

Pamela Abouzeid, San Francisco Correspondent, *The Oakland Tribune*, Oakland, California

Ronald D. Elving, Madison Bureau Chief, The Milwaukee Journal, Madison, Wisconsin

Jeffrey Katz, Editorial Writer, *The Commercial Appeal*, Memphis, Tennessee